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OIR: 2526/98 
 
 
4 September 2025 
 

 
Tēnā koe 
 
Request for Information under the Local Government Official Information and 
Meetings Act 1987 (the Act) (the LGOIMA) 
 
Thank you for your email of 3 September 2025 requesting the following information: 
 
One of the election candidates is using  trip to Europe to study libraries 

etc as an example of wasteful spending by Council. I have heard that this trip was 

possibly funded by a scholarship, not by Council. Can you please clarify? 

This question was previously answered as part of response to information request 

OIR: 2223/560, which can be found on Council’s website here. 

 

As you will see, there was no cost to the Kāpiti Coast District Council for this trip. 
 
Ngā mihi,  
 
 
 
 
 
Brendan Owens 
Group Manager Customer and Community 
Kaiwhakahaere Rōpū - Kiritaki me te Hapori 
 
 
 
 
 




